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The City Government of Muntinlupa continues to serve its constituents by executing varied 

forms of public service. To catch up with what they’ve been doing lately, here is a quick look at 

the recent developments in the city. 

Anti-Red Tape Authority (ARTA) officials visited Muntinlupa City’s Business Permit Renewal Hub at Muntinlupa 

Sports Center for an inspection audit last January 21. ARTA lauded Muntinlupa’s policies on Ease of Doing 

Business including the Zero Contact Policy, Queuing System, and strict implementation of minimum health 

protocols. Joining the audit were: ARTA Deputy Director General (DDG) Ernesto V. Perez, Director Grace 

Fernandez, ARTA exec Atty. Marco Balleser, DILG Muntinlupa representative James Fadrilan, and LEIPO Gary 

Llamas. (source – Muntinlupa PIO) 
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Tri Motors Technology Corporation and Jesus V. Del Rosario Foundation, Inc. turned-over five units of Bajaj RE 

tricycles to the local government of Muntinlupa as part of its partnership with the City Government. Mayor Jaime 

Fresnedi (center) received the tricycle units from JVR Foundation executive director Gina Bulanhagui (4th from 

left) and Tri Motors Technology Corp. group chief financial officer Fritzie Castro (left) last January 21. The local 

exec extended his thanks to Trimotors and JVR Foundation and said that the donated tricycle units will help 

augment the city’s COVID-19 response and the upcoming vaccination program. Also joining the ceremony were (L-

R) City Administrator Engr. Allan Cachuela and General Service Officer Cristina Andres. (source – Muntinlupa 

PIO) 



Newly installed Metropolitan Manila Development Authority (MMDA) Chairman Benhur Abalos paid a courtesy 

call to Muntinlupa City Mayor Jaime Fresnedi last January 15. Chairman Abalos discussed MMDA’s plans to 

decongest traffic in NCR, including the COVID-19 management in the region to Mayor Fresnedi. Also attending the 

courtesy call were Chairman Abalos’ Chief of Staff Jimmy Isidro, Muntinlupa City Administrator Allan Cachuela, 

Coun. Louie Arciaga, and other local officials. (Source – Muntinlupa PIO) 

 


